


Central Wyoming Groundwater 
Guardian Team 

 
Minutes of Meeting 

April 18, 2019 
 

Chairman Floyd Field called the meeting to order at 12:10  pm. 
 
Members Present:  Floyd Field, Bruce Pedersen, Brian Schroeder with Regional Water, 
Margaret Teevens and David and Jerome Scholtz, guests of Floyd Field. 
 
Brian  made a motion to accept minutes of the March 7, 2019 meeting .  Bruce seconded.  
Motion passed. 
 
The guests were introduced.   The role of groundwater guardians was discussed and the water 
district wells that they will be responsible for managing and testing was reviewed. 
 
 The draft source water protection plan was handed out. The emergency response plan has been 
updated by the Regional Water/City of Casper in conjunction with the source water protection 
plan. 
 
Casper College was given all of our water well testing from Dempsey Acres to be incorporated 
into a GIS coverage for the Natrona County Department of Health. They are mapping septic 
and water wells in Dempsey Acres. 
 
Bureau of Reclamation notified Regional Water of increasing flows of 500 cfs for 10 days in a 
row.  There was a slight increase in total aerobic spores but no issues with water quality. 
Selenium hits were only at detectable levels. 
 
The back up generator is operational. Water tanks are complete, repairs and re-coating RFP go 
out to bid. Paint on the inside of the outer drive tank will be redone this summer. As soon as the 
Wardwell tank is complete the booster pump can be shut down. Plan for 10 MGD tank is to be 
sealed with rhino lining sometime.  It is currently out of commission. 
 
 The plant is running at 5-6 MGD, ground water only.  Plant will do a pre-run for peak flows of 
25 MGD daily.  There will be no river restoration in the well field area. 
 
The next meeting will be May 16, 2019. Motion to adjourn by Bruce, 2nd by Floyd.    Meeting 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully, 
Margaret A Teevens 
Secretary Groundwater Guardians 


